
Paper Petition Details 
NEW SURGERY IN COLNBROOK

To the Partners of Langley Health Centre, NHS England, Slough Clinical Commissioning Group, 
and Slough Borough Council.

We the people of the Parish of Colnbrook with Poyle require the continuation of a Branch 
Doctors Surgery In the heart of this community.  There has always been a surgery in this village 
since the birth and development of the NHS. The Parish has a population approaching 7,000 
people.  Additional homes are currently being built.

The impending closure of the current premises gives an opportunity to establish a better facility. 
A new surgery offering at least 10 regular sessions a week, every week would be well used If 
properly offered to Colnbrook residents.  The inconsistency of opening hours at the 
Wheelwrights Place premises and difficulties in obtaining appointments when required gave a 
false impression of the demand to have a local branch.

There are no direct public transport links to The Health Centre In Common Road, Langley. This 
Increases the need for car journeys when traffic levels and associated pollution continues to be 
a problem effecting health.

We are advised that uptake of immunisation programmes and screening is very low in our 
Parish and therefore better access to healthcare is a necessity.  Please respond positively to 
this petition with a NEW SURGERY IN COLNBROOK.

This petition was received on 13th February, 2017.

This petition was passed to the Director of Adult Social Care on 14th February, 2017.

This petition was responded to by the Director of Adult Social Care on 17th February, 
2017.

Final Results
Number of Signatures 303

Council Response 

As this is a National Health Service decision to close the surgery this petition would need 
to be considered by the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) / National Health Service 
(NHS).

The Council is working with the CCG and NHS England to identify alternative options.


